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DESIGNING AND DELIVERING
A SUSTAINABLE FUTURE



Development connection to the Kinnegad -Rinawade 110kV overhead line
and all associated development

Location Virtually by Microsoft Teams

Case Type Pre-application consuitation

1si[2nd!3rd 1st

Meeting

Date 16/12/2021 Time 15:00p.m. — 16:00p.m.

Attendees

Representing An Bord Pleanala

Brendan Wyse, Assistant Director of Planning (Chair)

Donal Donnelly, Senior Planning Inspector

Jennifer Sherry, Executive Officer | j.sherry@pleanala.ie

01-8737266

Representing the Prospective Applicant

Declan Morrisey, Fehily Timoney and Company

Jim Hughes, Fehily Timoney and Company

Kevin MacMahon, Statkraft Ireland

Jane O’Connor, Statkraft Ireland
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Farm. The Board granted permission in September 2020 under ABP-306500-20
(Kildare County Council Reg. Ref: 18/1534) for Drehid Windfarm to include 12 wind
turbines with a tip height of 169m, underground grid connection to Dunfierth substation
and associated site works.

The prospective applicant advised the rationale for the proposed development is guided
by EirGrid as Dunfierth substation is not suitable for a generator connection and would
require a complete rebuild of the substation. The prospective applicant stated the
proposed development will include the following infrastructure:

* 1 no. 110kV onsite substation including control buildings, underground electrical
and communications cabling, 2 no. overhead line single circuit strain towers,
drainage and sediment controls, temporary site compounds, tree felling and
associated works.

» Approx. 1,200 metres of 110kV double circuit underground electricity cable and
two single circuit strain towers to facilitate connection to the existing Kinnegad-
Rinawade 110kV overhead line.

A number of drawings were discussed in the presentation provided of the site layout,
site location and indicative substation layout. The prospective applicant stated survey
work is ongoing and completed in some areas. The prospective applicant advised that it
is their intention to include an EIAR and NIS with the application, using the information
previously gathered for the application for Drehid Wind Farm.

In conclusion to the presentation, the prospective applicant stated that the current
proposed development will form part of the transmission network. The prospective
applicant stated it is their opinion the proposed development should be considered a
strategic infrastructure development.
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Discussion
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